From: To:

Subject: Technical follow up to the U.S.-EU Task Force convening

Date: mercredi 26 octobre 2022 09:24:50

Attachments:

image001.gif image002.gif

Dear all,

As a follow-up to the high-level convening "Campaigns helping consumers to save on their energy bills" of 17 October 2022 under the EU-U.S. Energy Security Task Force and as per the message from Ms Juul Jørgensen on Monday, we would like to invite you to a technical discussion to elaborate on possible next steps for transatlantic cooperation to save energy. This meeting will take place online on 3rd November, between 14:30-16:00, please see connection details at the bottom of this message.

We propose to focus the meeting on three main questions:

- 1. What are the main lessons/ experience/ best practices related to consumer campaigns and offers on demand reduction and demand flexibility and where concretely could EU learn from U.S. and vice versa?
- 2. How could the EU-U.S. Task Force facilitate exchanges between the relevant EU and U.S. associations on innovative flexible electricity offers and energy efficiency measures allowing consumers to save in the ongoing crisis?
- 3. How to better articulate the EU commercial interest in demand side flexibility, energy efficiency and clean energy technologies in the transatlantic cooperation?

The meeting will offer an opportunity to share your feedback from the convening and your ideas on how to move forward in the framework of the EU-U.S. Energy Security Task Force in line with the conclusions of the convening. The discussions of this technical meeting will feed into further high-level discussions to be organized by the EU-U.S. Energy Security Task Force.

Below you will find more details on how to connect to the meeting.

Please, confirm your participation by 31st October to

We look forward to discussing with you next week.

Kind regards,

European Commission
Directorate-General for Energy
Unit B1 Consumers, Local Initiatives, Just Transition
Rue de Mot 24, 1049 Etterbeek

B-1049 Brussel

EU-US Technical Meeting

Hosted by European Commission - DG ENER - DIR.B

https://ecconf.webex.com/ecconf/j.php?MTID=ma8b6c15b32dd0cb5d879b630c3263dfa

Thursday, Nov 3, 2022 2:30 pm | 1 hour 30 minutes | (UTC+02:00) Brussels, Copenhagen,

Madrid, Paris

Meeting number: 2744 646 1954

Password: NPdhNKN@229 (67346561 from phones)

Join by video system

Dial 27446461954@ecconf.webex.com

You can also dial 62.109.219.4 and enter your meeting number.

Join by phone

+32-262-00867 Belgium Toll

+352-2730-0072 Luxembourg Toll

Access code: 274 464 61954

On Behalf Of JUUL-JOERGENSEN Ditte

From: (ENER)

Sent: Monday, October 24, 2022 11:54 AM

Subject: Thank you for participating in Monday's U.S.-EU Task Force convening

Dear all,

I would like to thank you for your association's participation in the EU-U.S. Energy Security Task Force convening "Campaigns helping consumers to save on their energy bills" which took place on 17 October 2022.

The meeting was an important achievement in the implementation of the energy demand reduction objective of the EU-US Presidential Joint Statement of 25 March. I believe it was also a remarkable opportunity to exchange on good practices and lessons learned from campaigns helping consumers to reduce and shift their energy consumption. Without doubt, these very concrete examples can be instrumental in assisting consumers during

the ongoing crisis.

I would like to invite you to build on the potential of this workstream together. We would be very glad to hear your thoughts on how to use the Task Force to facilitate exchanges between the EU and U.S. on innovative flexible electricity offers and energy efficiency measures allowing consumers to save in the ongoing crisis and how to better promote the EU commercial interest in demand side flexibility, energy efficiency and clean energy technologies. Please do not hesitate to send your suggestions in writing to

In the next few days, we aim to organise with you a technical follow-up to discuss your further proposals and identify the next steps.

Thank you very much and I look forward to meeting you again.

Best regards, Ditte

Ditte Juul Jørgensen

Director-General



Directorate-General for Energy European Commission

Office: DM24 8/84 Rue de la Loi / Wetstraat 200,

B-1049 Brussels Belgium

Tel: +32-2-2962496

@Energy4Europe DG Energy on EUROPA

This message is intended solely for the person to whom it is addressed. It may contain privileged and confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient you must not read, copy, distribute or discuss or take any action in reliance on it. If you have received this message in error, please notify me or my assistant as soon as possible on the above telephone numbers. Any views expressed are exclusively those of the author and may not in any circumstances be regarded as stating an official position of the European Commission.